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Dear Parents / Guardians, 

Welcome and Calling All Volunteers! 

Firstly, I’d like to say welcome (or welcome back) to everyone. It’s lovely to see all the children 

looking happy and smart and so keen to learn. 

We like to welcome grown-ups into school as well, so if any of you would like to help with reading 

and helping in class you’d be very welcome, just get in touch. Especially helpful would be if anyone 

can help on Friday afternoons for “Cavendish College” which is our skills curriculum. If you fancy 

helping with textiles, art, cooking or gardening, please let us know.   

PE Kit & Jewellery 

School, county and national policy has clear guidelines, for health and safety reasons, that pupils 

must not wear any form of jewellery in school, with the exception of a wristwatch and small 

stud/sleeper earrings (which the child must be able to remove themselves).  Staff are not 

allowed to tape up or remove a child’s earrings for them.  

Although the risk is generally low, injury could occur whenever children are encouraged to be 

active, including break and lunch times, due to contact with jewellery worn by themselves or 

another person. I am therefore asking that children do not wear jewellery at school, of any kind, 

unless they are able to remove it at given times during the school day.  

It is also policy that all pupils should have a fully named PE kit in school. This should consist of a 

plain T-shirt, plain shorts, socks and black plimsolls. Trainers cannot be worn indoors, although 

they are allowed for outdoor PE. We try to do some PE outdoors, even when it is cold, so your 

child may be asked to bring a track-suit or sweatshirt to ensure they can keep warm. 

Regards, 

 

Sue Addison 

Headteacher 
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